Firefighter Steering and Wellness Committees
On October 10-13, 2017 there was an FR Steering Committee Meeting in Ottawa.

Present were; LRO Brendalee Blaney (resource), Blair Winger (NCR) guest and SME, Carl Darveau QC, Ryan Stewart NS, Josh Peterson BC, Mike Mymko M-S, Mike Strong NLNB, Jim Aubut ON (Alternate) and Jason Elder ABN.
We had several guests over the 2 days starting with UNDE Sister June Winger and LRO Paul Dagenais,  from the CFFM”s office CFFM2 Martin Gravel and Nicole Thomas, from PSAC Liam McCarthy, Heather Finn, David-Alexander Leblanc, Seth Sazant.

The topics discussed were;

UNDE National President Sister Winger. Informed us of specific FR issues, including upcoming bargaining, pension and presumptive cancers.

LRO Paul Dagenais responded to questions on FR work description.

CFFM2 Martin Gravel briefed the group on the changes within the CFFM’s office and civilian training cell at CFB Borden. Of note, the FR inspectors course is being developed, Naloxone should now be in all stations, the last training mod “how to administer to casualty” will be facilitated once the Surgeon General authorizes use of Naloxone by our FR’s. The new aerials should start showing up early spring, there will be substantial training involved before FR’s can operate. Work wear; logistics has off the shelf work wear, samples will be sent, hopefully this November for FR feedback, more on this soon. Other topics included; Haix boots, command structure, training budgets, AED’s, consultation with regards to clothing, contracting of systems testing, extinguisher maintenance. The CFFM2 has agreed to allow FR’s to add a job shirt with proper insignia to their day wear, the subject as per procurement will be discussed at the Fire Chiefs symposium this January.

Nicole Thomas; upgraded us on the R2MR (road to mental readiness). 95% of bases have completed the program, the remainder will be spot trained. All FR courses will now have R2MR training incorporated.

The next Wellness meeting is scheduled for Dec 12. A new group was formed on the “cancer prevention” file, that group will meet early December, their scope will be developed at that time.

PSAC Liam McCarthy spoke to FR bargaining issues, citing that we would be able to utilize the “Hay” pay study to re-enforce the FR pay situation. 

PSAC Heather Finn talked about the FR pensions, calling the issue an “equitable retirement” case. We are planning  some political action around this.

As a group we discussed points on bargaining, NJC consultation on station wear, Phoenix.

Further details to all points will be in the minutes.

We have decided to schedule the future FR Steering committee meetings to coincide with the national firefighters memorial commemoration, following the second Sunday in September.

There was no FR Wellness meeting this reporting period.
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